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FINAL –02/14/2013
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For January 24, 2013 
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:04 p.m.  President Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex.
     Members present:  Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz and Jennifer Viramontes.     
     Members absent:  Daniel Castillo.

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the Pledge to the New Mexico flag were recited.  The Mission Statement was read by President Ford.   

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

       A.  Superintendent’s Report 
       Superintendent Yturralde asked for a moment of silence in honor of         Rose Camarillo who passed away earlier in the month. 

       Superintendent Yturralde announced that Anthony Elementary had been nominated to be a Blue Ribbon School.  

City of Sunland Park Mayor Javier Perea announced the winners of the art mural project for the Col. Jose Zamora Bridge in Sunland Park.  First place winners ($200.00) were Kryie Montelongo-Chavez and Hector Sarellano, Jr. of GHS, second place winner ($100.00) was Jacqueline Moncada of STHS, third place ($30.00) winners were Ester Olvera of GHS, Javier Amador Iglesias of STHS, Michael Meerbott of GHS, and as a group Allen Robles, Robert Fernandez and Soledad Ramirez from GHS.   Superintendent Yturralde recognized Ms. Debbie Hartman, GHS art teacher.   

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford wished everyone a Happy Valentine’s Day and congratulated all of the students on their winning art projects.  

	Board Member’s  Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Vice-President Saenz thanked Mayor Perea for attending and including the district’s students in the art mural project.  Ms. Saenz congratulated President Ford on his re-election. She said she keeps busy between the La Mesa Pre-K and North Valley Elementary.  
      Ms. Irigoyen congratulated Mr. Ford on his re-election.  She thanked the schools that participated in the art mural project and congratulated the winning students.  
      Secretary Viramontes congratulated the art contest winners and their teachers for encouraging them.  She said she looks forward to working with the City of Sunland Park.  She went to Washington, D.C. where she represented New Mexico and our district.  While there she met with Secretary of Education Arne Duncan where they discussed charter schools, vouchers, and teacher evaluations among many other education initiatives.  Mrs. Viramontes said that the Board would be attending the NMSBA Board Institute in Santa Fe next week.  
      Mr. Castillo - absent

	   Student 
Representative
	D.  Student Representative Andrew Barnhart a sophomore from Gadsden High School, said that good things were happening at Gadsden High School.  He said that the students are preparing for the accreditation visit and are working collaboratively for a successful visit.  Spring sports season is underway and are hoping for a great season.  He announced that the GHS cheerleaders had participated in a competition and had placed third.  

	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                      

	Approval 
of the Agenda
	4.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for the February 14, 2013 board meeting.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.    

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum: Glen Meister addressed the Board concerning the STHS 7 Period Class request.

	Action 
	8.  Action Items:   

	Resolution Authorizing First American Bank as a Designated Depository 
	A. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Resolution Authorizing First American Bank as a Designated Depository.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	MOU with YDI Elev8 New Mexico
	B. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve Alternative Credit for ROTC.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Amend Policy BDA – Board Organizational Meeting
	C. Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to amend Policy BDA - Board Organizational Meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.


	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Quarterly Budget Report for The Quarter Ended December 31, 2012
	A. Steve Suggs, CFO, gave the Board an overview of the Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ended November 30, 2012.

	Parent Portal Presentation
	B. Mrs. Casillas presented information on the pilot program for the PowerSchool Parent Portal.  Santa Teresa Elementary, Santa Teresa Middle School and Santa Teresa High School will participate in the pilot.  Mrs. Casillas said she has been working closely with the technology department to work out any kinks that might hinder the progress of the Parent Portal.  If the program is successful they hope to make it available next school year for the rest of the schools.  

	2013-2014 School Calendar
	C. Superintendent Yturralde presented to the board a request to have only one calendar for all of the schools.  CFO Steve Suggs explained a few of the changes that would need to be implemented to make a smooth transition for the continuous calendar employees.

	Santa Teresa High School 7 Period Class Request
	D. STHS Principal Harper and her staff presented information to support their request to go to a seven (7) period class day beginning with the 2012-2013 school year.  

	GHS Swimming Pool Project
	E. Ralph Gallegos explained to the Board that the GHS Swimming Pool needs to be brought up to code so that it can operate during the summer of 2013. The pool project would consist of installing a new “Cool Deck”, update the electrical in the pump house, add a CMU (cinder block) wall on the south, west and east sides to keep dirt out of the pool.

	SCORE El Paso Electric
	F. Mr. Gallegos said that the 2013 El Paso Electric Letter of Intent Addendum will continue our participation in the SCORE Plus Program. The SCORE Plus Program is designed to help participants identify energy efficiency opportunities in existing and newly planned facilities and to provide monetary incentives to implement these projects. 

	Lease Agreement with Alto de Las Flores MDCWA
	G. Richard Chavez, Associate Superintendent, presented information on the request by the Alto de las Flores MDCWA to lease space in the old cafeteria at San Miguel Elementary. 

	
	10.  Closed Session:

       Mrs. Viramontes made the motion to go into Personnel Session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 for Superintendent's and Associate Superintendent’s report on recent personnel actions and issues and the Superintendent’s midterm evaluation.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:08 p.m.   

	Reconvene

Action Regarding Closed Session Item
	11.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to reconvene in open session.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:17 p.m.  
       Mrs. Viramontes made a motion that the midterm evaluation rated the superintendent satisfactory and to approve an amendment to the superintendent’s contract to reflect a salary of $140,000.00 effective immediately. Ms. Irigoyen seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Adjourn 
	12.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:18 p.m.                      
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        APPROVED BY:
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